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AEP’s response to Ofgem’s consultation regarding London Electricity Group plc’s proposed acquisition of CSW Investments (the holding company of SEEBOARD Group plc)

AEP welcomes the opportunity to respond to Ofgem’s consultation regarding London Electricity’s proposed acquisition of SEEBOARD.

Ofgem noted the following potential issues arising in relation to the proposed acquisition:

· the effects of the proposed acquisition in relation to competition in electricity and gas supply;

· the effects of the proposed acquisition in relation to competition in electricity generation;

· the effects of the proposed acquisition in relation to competition in electricity connections and metering; and

· the effects of the proposed acquisition in relation to competition in electricity distribution.

AEP has set out its views, in response to the issues highlighted by Ofgem in its consultation, below.

AEP does not believe that the proposed acquisition raises any additional issues that were not highlighted in Ofgem’s consultation paper.

Competition in electricity and gas supply

AEP supports Ofgem’s initial view that the proposed acquisition does not raise any competition issues in the domestic electricity and gas supply markets, given the relatively small increase in market share as a result of the proposed transaction and given the levels of competition present within the sector (with more than 10 active suppliers in each market).  AEP agrees with Ofgem’s initial view that the proposed acquisition does not raise any competition issues in the non-domestic electricity and gas supply markets given that there would still be more than 10 active suppliers in each market following the acquisition.

Furthermore, AEP believes that Ofgem has sufficient powers under the Competition Act 1998 to effectively regulate the retail supply market and ensure that the market remains competitive.

Competition in electricity generation

AEP agrees with Ofgem that the proposed acquisition will not see any material increase in London Electricity’s generation market share and therefore does not raise any competition issues in the electricity generation market.

Competition in electricity connections and metering

AEP does not believe that the proposed acquisition raises any competition issues with respect to the electricity connections and metering markets.  Ofgem has a number of initiatives in place to assist the development of competition and acknowledges that competition in both markets is developing rapidly.  Furthermore, Ofgem has sufficient powers under the Competition Act 1998 to effectively regulate the market in the future.

Competition in electricity distribution
AEP recognises that the reduction in the number of independent groups operating or owning distribution businesses limits the role which comparisons between companies can play at or between price controls.  AEP supports Ofgem’s policy of addressing these issues by reducing the allowed revenues of the three businesses in total by £32m over 5 years.
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